

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 25 AUGUST 2009

ROSP.32/09
REVENUE BUDGET OVERVIEW AND MONITORING REPORT: APRIL TO JUNE 2009
The Head of Financial Services (Miss Taylor) submitted report CORP.31/09 providing an overview of the Council's overall budgetary position for the period April to June 2009 for revenue schemes.  Miss Taylor summarised the budgetary position as at June 2009 which showed a net underspend of £337,216.  She highlighted the key issues, including performance against the Vacancy Management Savings budget; the Salary Turnover Savings budget; and employee budgets for 2009/10.  She also drew Members' attention to the main variances in the Revenue Budgets of the various Directorates.

Miss Taylor added that whilst it was early in the year to forecast an outturn position, the indications pointed to difficulties in the year ahead in containing expenditure within budget.  She added that the Council's financial position was affected by a number of external factors, and the impact and long term consequences of those issues, would be provided in future budget monitoring reports.  These would feed into the 2010/11 budget process.  Miss Taylor added that the overall projected position was negative and improvements would need to be made to avoid any significant variance at the year end.

Members' attention was further drawn to a number of high risk budgets which had been identified as requiring detailed monitoring throughout the year.

The Executive had on 27 July 2009 considered the monitoring report (EX.163/09 refers) and decided:

“That the Executive:

1.  Noted the budgetary and performance position of the Council to June 2009.

2.  Noted the potential forecast year end position for 2009/10, and that options to address any variances would be considered as part of the 2010/11 budget process; and 

3.  Noted the planned efficiencies.”

In scrutinising the monitoring report Members raised the following questions and concerns:

· The key issues identified savings from vacancy management and salary turnover but both were also identified as potential shortfalls against the estimate.
Miss Taylor responded that the potential shortfalls reflected the worse case scenario and would be reviewed on a monthly basis and that any shortfalls would be addressed as part of the budget process.

· The report stated that Carlisle Renaissance had not achieved its full establishment of staff and consequently would have an under spend on operational costs if it was not addressed.  There was concern that Carlisle Renaissance was not considered part of the authority and that it was still building staff compliment.  Why had the money not been brought back into the authority?
Miss Taylor stated that she would gather all the information and provide a written answer to Members.

· The on street parking income had a shortfall, how did this happen and what would happen if the Council did not break even?
The Finance Portfolio Holder responded that if the Council did not break even, one option that the City Council might consider was to serve notice to the County Council to withdraw the service.  He added that there was work being carried out and it was hoped that a resolution would be reached.

RESOLVED – 1) That the budgetary position for the period April to June 2009 be noted.

2) That the Panel urged the Executive to reach a resolution to address the income shortfall from the On Street Parking.







